## Consider approval of an overnight trip of Legacy Titan Cheer to TEXAS STATE UNIVERSITY CAMP, SAN MARCOS TEXAS

1. Background:

The 2025-2026 LEGACY HIGH SCHOOL TITAN Cheerleaders respectfully requests permission from the SWISD School Board of Trustees to travel to San Marcos, Texas on July 15-18 to participate in the University Cheerleaders Association (UCA) Summer Cheer Camp held at Texas State University, San Marcos TX. The camp will consist of new cheer material, pep-rally materials, dance/sideline routines, new cheer/chants, jumps, stunts as well as learning team building and communications skills. Students, coaches and chaperones will be lodging at the Texas State dorms per the 15:1 student/adult ratio. Parents will drop-off and pick-up their student at Legacy High School upon arrival and departure. The Chaperones for this overnight trip will be Sponsor/Coach Roselynn Graham and Chaperone/James Vargas.

## 2. Process:

Parental permission slips will be required for participation.

Fiscal Impact:

The total estimated cost for this trip will be approximately \$6462.00 and will be paid for through the LHS account

4. Recommendation:

That the board approves the overnight stay for the LEGACY TITAN Cheerleaders at TEXAS STATE UNIVERSITY, SAN MARCOS, Texas.

5. Required:

Board action.